
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

August 9, 2013 

 

Via U.S. Mail  

Mayor Carlo DeMaria, Jr. and City Clerk Matarazzo 

Everett City Hall 

Mayor’s Office and Room 10 

484 Broadway,  

Everett MA 02149 

 

RE:  Proposed Wynn Development and Freedom of Information Request for Public Records 

 

Dear Mayor DeMaria, City Clerk Matarazzo and Keeper of the Records:  

 

 As you are aware, the proposed development of the Wynn casino will have significant impacts on the 

City of Boston, including impacts on our roads, waterways, businesses, visitors, environment, and the quality of 

life of our residents, with a particularly prominent impact on the Charlestown community.  It is of the highest 

priority that we understand this development and these forceful impacts.  But to date our information requests 

have been ignored and disregarded by the Wynn development. We now turn to you, as fellow public servants, 

and request information that is so important to our community.  This development must be understood.  The 

boundaries of this development must be detailed.  The City of Boston’s status regarding this development must 

be particularly and extremely clear.     

 

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, and the applicable Massachusetts public records law, the 

City of Boston is requesting all studies, reports, analysis and information about the proposed Wynn casino, 

including: (1) all transportation and traffic studies, (2) site plans, (3) the draft Municipal Harbor Plan, as it is 

critical to the proposed development, (4) all environmental analysis of the site and this development, (5) any 

documentation on the proposed Redevelopment Authority, (6) documents on the redevelopment of the 

Broadway area, and documents pertaining to a comprehensive analysis of existing conditions and outlining land 

acquisitions and dispositions in the proposed Wynn development area, and (7) any and all other relevant 

information regarding the proposed Wynn development.    

 

 If your office is not the keeper of the records for these documents please forward this request to the 

appropriate City office. If there is a charge associated with this request, please notify me beforehand.  If any 

documents pursuant to this request are not public records please notify me of the applicable exemption.  

 

 Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any 

questions.  

Very truly yours, 

 
 Elizabeth Dello Russo 

 Executive Director, Advisory Committee 


